



RPR 007

Bowring Park Road 8<sup>th</sup> March 2023

Dear Resident/Business,

We would like to update you regarding the planned Bowring Park Road Highway works.

Works commenced on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> February 2023 and we anticipate will take around 18-20 weeks to complete.

Works to include:

- Upgrade of highway drainage gullies
- Resurfacing of the existing carriageway including associated road markings
- Installation of uncontrolled tactile crossings
- Footway upgrades will include the removal of existing flags which will be resurfaced
- Existing driveways will be upgraded and installation of new kerbs will be included across driveways
- Upgrade of existing bus stop that will include a new shelter at Chelwood Avenue shops.

## Week commencing Monday 6th March 2023

Following consultation with the wider community regarding the implementation of the temporary eastbound closure one way, and although we anticipate this will prolong the programme, we have taken the decision to move towards two-and three-way temporary traffic signals in order to maintain traffic flows in each direction.

Should the two and three-way temporary traffic signals cause wider issues on both Liverpool and Knowsley's highway networks, then we will have to revert back to the one-way system.

Access and egress onto the carriageway & footways maybe restricted where we work are undertaking the works on Bowring Park Road and at times may need to be controlled for health & safety reasons.

There will be a footway diversion in place via Inchcape Road and Glenconner Road. Access for residents on Bowring Park Road will be maintained.

Due to the nature of the carriageway resurfacing, this work will require a full road closure. It is anticipated that the resurfacing works will take place at night from 8pm-6am towards the end of the scheme to ensure the safety of our operatives and the public. We will deliver further updates nearer the time to advise you of dates and times.

We will aim to restrict periods of inconvenience to minimum and will endeavour to carry out the works with a minimum of disruption. Dates quoted are indicative and maybe subject to change due to circumstances beyond our control however we will provide updates accordingly.

We would also like to invite you to our drop in event on Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> March between 12-5pm at Court Hey Methodist Church, 139 Roby Rd, Liverpool L14. This will give you an opportunity to and find out more about the planned works and raise any concerns or questions.

If you require any further information or feel you will require special assistance during the upcoming works, please contact Colas on hip.enquiries@colas.co.uk or Gill on 07765 810267 between 09:30 and 16:30 on weekdays.

Alternatively, you can call into the site office that will be located at the Bowring Park Rd end of Willingdon Road

I would like to take this opportunity in advance to thank you for your patience, understanding and co-operation.

**Kind Regards** 

On Behalf of Liverpool City Council.